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                                  MAYPOLE DANCING   

At 7 pm every 1st Saturday at Ringwood East Senior Citizens’ Hall 
we are having fun learning Maypole dancing, so why not join us. 

Just bring along your dancing shoes and zest for dancing! 
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Club Sessions 

Tuesdays, 7.30—10.15 pm, East 
Ringwood Community Hall (enter from 
Knaith Road, off Dublin Road) (Melway 
50B8). Supportive round-robin sessions 
where all are welcome for singing, 
reciting, performing, workshops etc. $5. 
Contact Don (0407-737-202)/
www.vfmc.org.au 
 
Guest Performer Concert 

On the second Tuesday of the month 
(instead of the weekly session) a concert 
is held featuring top acoustic performers. 
Ringwood East Community Hall. 
Concerts start with open stage acts at 
8pm, finishing 10.15pm. $12. $10 conces 
and members, kids no charge. Contact 
0407 737 202 / www.vfmc.org.au 

By-Ear Sessions 
Join us to learn how to play by following 
someone on: 

'�����#����'�������'�����#����'�������'�����#����'�������'�����#����'�������� ���

· first Thursday, 8.00pm (at Harry’s 
place) 

· Second Tuesday, 10:15 pm (after 
the Ringwood Folk Guest Night 

· Every Monday, 8:00 pm, (fiddles 
and mandolins at Harry’s place.) 

· Most Saturdays, 11:00am, all 
instruments and singing, busking 
opposite the railway station in 
Ringwood East 

Harry Gardner: (03) 9870 8998, 0408 708 998 / 
www.vfmc.org.au 
 

Ringwood Colonial Dance 

Family Bush Dance, first Saturday of 
every month except January 8-11pm at 
the Ringwood East Senior Citizens Hall, 
Laurence Grove. A different band is 
featured each month and all ages are 
welcome. $12, $10 concession and 
members, kids no charge. 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1st November 2nd 3rd 
Club Session 

4th 
 

5th 
By-ear Session 

6th 7th   
VFMC Dance 

Brumbies 
Bush Band 

8th 
 

9th 
Fiddles 

10th 
Guest Night 

11tth 12tth 
 
 

13th 
 

14th 
 

15th 16th 
Fiddles 

17th 
Club Session 

18th 19th 20th 21st 

22nd 23rd 
Fiddles 

 

24th 
Club Session 

 

25th 26th 
 

27th 28th 
 
 

29th 30th 
Fiddles 

 

31st 
Club Session 

1st December 2nd 
By-ear Session 

 
 

3rd 
 

4th 
VFMC Dance 

5th 6th 
Fiddles 

7th 
Club Session 

 

8th 9th 
 
 
 
 
 

10th 11th 
 
 
 
 
 



Australian Tradition 3 

 

             November 2015            

 
 

 

 



Australian Tradition 4 November 2015  

 

Guest Artist Night, October 2015 

The MC for our October concert was Greg who 
introduced Jim Smith, who recited a couple of excellent 
poems, one being Dooley's Pub.  

 

Frances then sang Tell My Ma, Waltzing Matilda and a 
variation on My Favourite Things.  

The Meeting Of The Eyes was a cutting poem from Alex 
concerning a young person's life tragically changed by 

an unavoidable incident, followed by the old Patsy 
Cline song Walking After Midnight.  

Visitor Baz sang the Smacka Fitzgibbon favourite 
Down Waterloo Road, then by one of his own 
songs, and Joan Mundy did a nice unaccompanied 
version of The Convict Maid. 

 

Cohen, a friend of our guest artist Michael Waugh, did two of his 
own gentle and thoughtful songs including Rational Choice, 
concerning the changing of the climate. He asks 'what's with the heat 
this summer? Where was the snow?' Interesting, as I am writing this 
review on the hottest October 15th yet recorded.  

 

Ray Mundy and friends presented The Hut That's Upside Down, one of the songs from 
the Joy Durst Collection and singing session that Ray leads each week. Wal 

Tiedermann paid a 
fitting tribute to 
Joan Baez by 
singing Lady 
Mary. 
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The invited guest artist this night was 
Michael Waugh and friends Kate Crowley 
and Rob Moss, who presented a very 
pleasant hour of gentle down-home tales 
from Michael's life experiences. Michael 
was brought up on a dairy farm in 
Gippsland and so has a good stock of 
memories to draw upon for his subject 
matter. With very restrained accompaniment from both his and Rob Moss's acoustic 
guitars and Kate Crowley's soft harmonies they opened their bracket with This Too 
Will Pass. Heyfield Girl was all about how his mum and dad got together. 

 
Most country towns will have a Mafeking Hill or similar 
where all sorts of  discussions take place and important 
relationships forged, especially on Saturday nights. Other 
songs told of his mother's need to find employment in a 
���������	
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tour of St Mary's Church where nanna was always a 
�
��	��
��
������������
��	��
�������	�	� -visiting Morwell, 
where it's just not what it used to be in the time before they 
sold the SEC. 
 

Most listeners can emphasize with 
Michael's gentle songs, whether we 
are on the land or not the issues and 
experiences he sings about we can all 
relate to. Their last song What We All 
Grew Up To Be explored the future 
outcome of a boy once bullied at 
school. These are subjects that speak 
straight to the soul of the listener, and 
Michael has an excellent talent to be 
able to articulate these experiences 
into heartfelt songs and stories that move us all. 
 
Maria Forde will be special guest next month which will be a concert not to miss. 
Thanks to all who assisted in bringing this concert into being. 
 
���������	
���
��������	�	���������
����������  

Guest Artist Night, October 2015 
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The Dance Page 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1st 
Claddagh 

Please ring first  
for address 

2nd 3rd 
English 

4th 
Irish or 

Colonials 

5th 
Colonials 
Beginners 

 

6th 
Spring dance 
weekend at 

Portarlington 

7th 
VFMC Dance 

Brumbies 
Bush Band 

8th 
 
 

9th 
Irish  

Scottish 

10th 
English 

11th 
Irish or 

Colonials 
 

12th 
Colonials 
beginners 

 

13th 
 
  

14th 
Scottish 

   
 

15th 
Welsh breakup 
1.45-4.45 pm** 

 

16th 
Irish  

Scottish 

17th 
English 

 

18th  
Irish or 

Colonials 
 

19th 
Colonials 

 
 

20th 
 
 

21st 
Melb Col. 

Dancers Ball? 
Bendigo East 

Hop 
22nd 

Claddagh 
 

23rd 
Irish  

Scottish 
 

24th 
English 

 
 

25th 
Irish or 

Colonials 
 
 

26th 
 

27th 
 

28th 
 

29th 
 
 
 
 

30th 
Irish  

Scottish 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1st 
English 

2nd 
Irish or 

Colonials 

3rd 
 
 

4th 
 

5th 
VFMC Dance 

Billabong 
Bush Band 

6th 
TSDAV  
Dance 

Workshop 
 

7th 
Irish  

Scottish 
 

8th 
English 
breakup 

 
 

9th 
Irish or 

Colonials 
 

10th 
Scottish 

 
 
 

11th 
 

12th 
TSDAV 

Xmas Hoedown 
or Scottish 

Diary dates for early December: 

Diary dates for November:: 
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The Dance Page  

   

SPRING DANCE WEEKEND  7TH—9TH November,  Parks Hall  

�
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����
��������������������� ��������	�
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Melbourne Colonial Dancers Ball  Collingwood Town Hall, Cnr Hoddle & Stanton Sts, 

                                    Collingwood. Contact Melanie Ball: 0468953915 or  03 57952478 

TSDAV Christmas Hoedown—Ashburton Uniting Church, 3 Ashburn Grove, 
Ashburton. 8-11pm. Contact Marion: 9439 7100 

Claddagh Irish set dancing at St Georges Anglican Church, Warncliffe 
Rd, Ivanhoe. 2-5pm. Contact Rod: 9497-1793 

VFMC Colonial Dance at Ringwood East Elderly Citizens Hall, Laurence Grove, 
Ringwood East, 8-11 pm. Contact Jane: 9762-1389 

Irish Monday Dancing at The Quiet Man pub, Racecourse Road, 
Flemington, 8-10 p.m.  Contact Marie: 9471-0690 

Irish Wednesday Irish dancing at St. Phillips Church, Hoddle St, Collingwood, 
8-10pm. Contact Marie: 9471-0690 

English Dancing at Bennettswood Neighbourhood House,                  
7  Greenwood Street, Burwood, 8-10pm. Contact George: 
9890-5650.  

English Breakup Dance Church of Christ Hall, 1 The Avenue, Surrey Hills,  7.45-
10.15pm. Contact George: 9890 5650 

Colonial Wednesday Social dance classes at Collingwood Senior Citizens Hall, 
Eddy Crt, Abbotsford, 8-10pm. Contact Coral : 9885-6109   

Colonial Thursday             Australian Colonial/Bush Dance: Ashburton Uniting Church, 
3 Ashburn Grove, Ashburton, 7.30-10pm. Contact Coral: 
9885-6109 

Welsh Dancing Church of Christ Hall, 1 The Avenue, Surrey Hills, 
204.30pm. Contact Ian: 9878-2414 

TSDAV Sunday: The Eleventh Hour Theatre Hall, cnr Gore & 
Leicester Sts, Fitzroy    Contact Norm Ellis: 9888-5332     

Contra Dance Northcote Uniting Church Hall, 251 High St, Northcote, 7.30
-10.30pm. Contact George 9890-5650/Gary 9481-3386 

Scottish Mon. & Sat.  Paton Memorial Hall, Deepdene Uniting Church, 958 Burke 
Road, Deepdene, 8 pm   Contact: 
Deepdene.dancers@bigpond.com 

Scottish Thursday Taggerty Hall, Maroondah Highway at Taggerty, corner of 
Thornton Rd. 7-9pm. Contact Di Gaylard: 5963-3277 or 
musicman@virtual.net.au 
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THE TOOLANGI C.J. DENNIS POETRY FESTIVAL 
 
The annual Toolangi C.J. Dennis Poetry Festival was even bigger this year, being 
100 years since ‘Songs of the Sentimental Bloke’ first took the world by storm.. So 
for the centenary a few big names made the trip—Ted Egan (the C.J. Dennis 
Society’s patron) from Alice Springs, John Derham (actor who played Bill) from 
Sydney,  Hugh McDonald (ex-Redgum), to name just a few. 
 
The festival was blessed with amazingly beautiful weather—glorious blue skies, 
golden sun and no wind, which combined with the stunning Singing Gardens with 
their towering gums and prolific vivid flowers to give us all an idyllic experience. 
The giant marquee seated 100 and, due to the superb weather, mostly had one side 
open to enable the audience to also see and hear all the flowers and birds. And of 
course the restaurant was as usual used not only for meals and endless cuppas but 
also for  poetry recitals during breakfast and lunch as well as for the Saturday night 
performance. 
 
Proceedings kicked off at 1.30 pm on Saturday in the marquee with Ted Egan 
officially opening the festival, even treating us to one of his songs (accompanying 
himself on a book in the absence of his habitual beer carton). The annual Written 
Poetry Competition Awards Ceremony followed, where the winning entries were 
recited by children and adult recipients, and then an open mike session.. A C.J. 
Dennis concert finished off the afternoon, with a varied assortment of poems and 
songs by a range of performers - including from interstate. A delicious meal took us 
into the evening’s entertainment which comprised the talented trio: Jim Haynes, 
Geoffrey Graham and Stephen Whiteside, who presented a well-crafted presentation 
of ‘The Sentimental Bloke’.  A night to remember! 
 
Sunday began with a fun-filled Poets’ Breakfast followed by the launch of the CD, 
‘The Two Bees’, by VFMC members Maggie Somerville and Stephen Whiteside, 
accompanied by two more members Trevor Voake and Dieter Imberger on mandolin 
and harmonica as well as Hugh McDonald on violin. After lunch a Moving Theatre 
of C.J. Dennis, Banjo Paterson & Henry Lawson took us to every corner of the 
gardens and included a satin bower bird dance performance by local children. The 
festival ended with Jim Brown’s traditional rendition of C.J. Dennis’s ‘Dusk’. 
A wonderful weekend! 
 ���	��������
������	������������	�	������
��������� ��	���	
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CD launch - 
‘The Two Bees’ 
with Stephen, 
Maggie, Trevor, 
Dieter & Hugh 
on stage 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
                                 
Hugh McDonald 
enjoying a few 
moments at the  
CD launch 
 
   
 
‘ 
 
 

  
 
 The Satin Bower Bird’ 
           by C.J. Dennis—put  
           to music by Maggie 
           Somerville and with a  
           beautiful dance 
           accompaniment by  
           local children led by 
          dance teacher Cathy 
          Phelan 
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MORE PHOTOS FROM THE C.J. DENNIS FESTIVAL: 

 

The beautiful Singing 
Gardens with its amazing 
copper beech tree behind the 
marquee 

 

 

 

 

Geoffrey Graham as 
Banjo Paterson in the 
Moving Theatre 

 

 

 

 

A feast of colour—
rhododendrons and a 
variety of other flowers 
and towering gums at 
the Singing Gardens 

 

 

photos: by Jim Brown 
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               V.F.M.C. WOOLSHED BALL—A TRIBUTE TO PETER ELLIS 
 
What started as an idea at Peter's funeral between Stephen, Robin and Richard finally 
turned into reality on Saturday 17th October. Robin came up with the programme and 
Richard sorted out the music whilst Stephen sent out requests for musicians.  Armed 
with music and number of bars for each dance the musicians started rehearsing every 
week and even 3 times a week in the last week so that they were the best they could be.  
Over breakfast on the Sunday Stephen and I did a count up of musicians on the stage 
and we made at least 22 so that in itself was a tribute to Peter as all had known and 
valued Peter during his life-time at some stage. 
 
A lot of people need to thanked, first and foremost has to be to Michael Treacy, who 
did an excellent job as our Master of Ceremonies and kept the musicians and dancers 
on their toes and we finished right on time (not sure I remembered to do this on the 
night).  Gail and Maggie sat on the door and took money or tickets happily from us all 
as we came into the hall.  I would like to thank all the helpers in the kitchen but I don't 
know who you all are but thank you very much for helping out before and after the 
supper.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A big thank you to Dominic, Isabel, Coral and others who set up the hall, the addition 
of Australian flora made a huge difference.  Another big thank you goes to all the 
people who stayed behind and helped put the hall back to rights.  Without all of you 
helpers the dance committee would be  worn out but as it was we all could still drive 
home.  A special thank you to Trev who at very short notice altered a photo of Peter 
that Frances Lester took at a Hurstbridge Wattle Festival in photoshop and Stephen 
took the prints and stuck them onto cardboard and the result was amazing – Peter large 
as life joining the musicians on stage playing his concertina. 
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  The ball itself was fun and it ran all by itself under Michael's direction.  We 
tried out a new hall this year – Kilysth Memorial Hall and it really was a 
success.  The hall has lots of good spaces and a great floor to dance on.  Gail 
gave out a prize for the best dressed, meant to be for one but Gail couldn't 
choose between the husband and the wife so Pauline and Stephen Barham 
won a bottle of booze jointly, congratulations to you both. 
 
See you all at our next Woolshed Ball, May 28th 2016. 
 
  -  ��� 

��!"��	#������	�	���������	���	
��  
 
 

     
 



Australian Tradition 14 November 2015  

 

CONCERT PARTY REPORT  
(BILLABONG BAND)  

Recent Events: 
October 17th VFMC Ball – Steve organized program and band musicians. 
Practices took place at Steve’s place and Harry’s places. Report and more photos 
in  this newsletter, pages 12-13. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming events: 
Friday October 30th – Lionsbrae  Retirement home. 2—3pm 
Sunday November 8th – Maroondah Festival. Stage performance 3.30 – 4pm 
We have requested a marquee again this year where we can play all day and 
market the Club. Everyone welcome to come and play in the marquee any time 
between 10 and 3.30pm 
Saturday December 5th Senior citizen’s concert. 1.30 – 3.30pm 
Saturday December 5th VFMC Christmas Bush Dance.  8 – 11pm 
Monkami  Concert in January 2016  
Bonny Doon Festival Bush Dance – Friday 19th February  2016 ? 7pm 
 
  -  Maree 9733-0802 (Convenor) 

C.J. DENNIS  QUIZ 
1)  What state was C.J. Dennis born in?  2) What do C.J. stand for?            
3) What is he most famous for?  4) Where did he live for the last 30 years 
of his life?  (place and state)  5) Why is 2015 significant regarding him? 
 
Answers to last quiz:  1) Early 1900s  2) Acacia pycnantha or Golden Wattle 
 3) 1st September  4) New South Wales wanted it to be 1st August. 
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Bendigo Folk Club 

Graham Borrell, 0438 437 680 
buzza@bendigo.net.au 
Feature concert on the 3rd Friday of each 
month 8-11pm, under the grandstand at the 
Queen Elizabeth oval, Bendigo 

Bush Dance and Music Club  
of Bendigo Inc 

Monthly bush dance at Bendigo East, third 
Saturday every month.  Contact Dianne 
Pearse (dpearse@iinet.net.au) 5442-1715 or 
Mary Smith 5442-1153 
(secretary@bendigobushdance.org.au) for 
details. 

Berwick and District Folk Club 

Edward Nass / Christine Trimnell,  
03 9702 1223 /0418 535 264 
badfolk@optusnet.com.au 
Featured artist 3rd Friday February to 
December, The Old Cheese Factory, 34 
Homestead Road, Berwick Vic. 3806 
www.badfolk.org.au 

Boite World Music Cafe 

Therese Virtue,, 03 9417 1983 
boite@boite.asn.au 
Friday & Saturday - March to November, 1 
Mark St, North Fitzroy, www.boite.asn.au 

Geelong Folk Music Club 

Ade Kelly (03)5241-3749, 
adenmyra@bigpond.com.au, Pete Fogarty 
(03)5339-7887. Featuring quality acts from 
around the country and overseas. Sessions 
every Thursday at Hotel Max, 2 Gheringhap 
St, Geelong. Open Mic. Performance events 
first Tuesday at Irish Murphy’s, 30 
Aberdeen St & 3rd Tuesdays at Hotel  Max. 
Bookings: Paula Grembka 0401 671 1310.   
http://www.geelongfolkmusicclub.com/ 

Comhaltas (Collingwood) 

Joan and Ray Mundy run a session on the 
1st and 3rd Wednesday of every month, 
starts 7.30pm. Supper. Maree: 9471-0690 

Gippsland Acoustic Music Club 

Barbara Brabets, 03 5174 7403 
Local musicians and concert opportunities. 
1st Sunday at 7:45 pm, Tyers Hall, Tyers 
www.musicclub.org 

Ranges Burrinja Folk Club 

Andrew Jackson, 03 97567398 or  
0402 473 897 
mail@drfolk.com.au 
Guest artist, last Friday of  month 
Burrinja Cultural Centre, 351 Glenfern Rd, 
Upwey Vic (Mel Ref 75B12) 
www.rangesburrinjafolk.org/home.html 

Selby Folk Club 

David Miller, 03 9751 1218 
miller@a1.com.au 
1st Friday every month, at 8:00 pm, Selby 
Community House Minok Reserve 

www.home.aone.net.au/~selbyfolkclub 

Peninsula Folk Club 

First Sunday of each month, at the Frankston 
Bowling Club on the corner of Yuille Street 
and Williams Rd, Frankston, from 6:30 pm 
on.  Carparking, great facilities, no stairs. 

peninsulafolkclub.org.au 

Ballarat Folk Gathering 

1st Sunday of the month 2PM(except January) 
Held at Ballarat South Community Hub 
11 Tuppen Drive, Sebastopol 
Contacts for information: Caron:  5331-9776             
                 Graeme: 5345-5551 
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Secretary 
Greg Woodruff 
Telephone:  0418406442   
Email: secretary@vfmc.org.au 

Ringwood East Folk Club 
Don Fraser 
Telephone   0407 737 202 
Email: enquiries@vfmc.org.au 

Family Bush Dance 
Jane Bullock          
Telephone  9762 1389 
Email: dance@vfmc.org.au 

Concert Party Engagements 
Maree Buttler 
Telephone:  9733 0802 
Email: enquiries@vfmc.org.au 

To join the VFMC, fill in this 
Application Form and post with 
cheque to: 

 
VFMC Secretary,  
P.O. Box 215, 
Ringwood East, Victoria 3135 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Name: ....................................................................................................................... 
 
Address: .................................................................................................................... 
 
Phone Contact: …………………………………………………………………….. 
 

THE VICTORIAN FOLK MUSIC 
CLUB INCORPORATED 

 
INVITES YOU TO JOIN THE CLUB  

Members of the VFMC are entitled to - 
· The monthly Club Newsletter 
· Concessions at Club events 
· Discounts on Club publications 
· Discounts on Club CD’s and cassettes 
· Affiliation with other organisations 

MEMBERSHIP TYPE      (select          ) 
 
City/Suburban - 
 Single    $25 
 Family   $30 
 Junior    $15 
 Student   $20 
 Single Pensioner $20 
 Pensioner Family $25 
 
Country - 
 Single   $20 
 Family   $25 

Newsletter Delivery:      (select         ) 
(both may be selected if desired)  
 By Email 
and / or 
 By Post 

VFMC Postal Address 

P.O. Box 215, Ringwood East, Vic. 
3135 

VFMC Website 

http://www.vfmc.org.au 


